Montgomery Bicycle Advocates

Montgomery County, Maryland
February 22, 2010

Members of the County Council:

We remain concerned that the White Flint Sector Plan falls short of making bicycling a fully viable form of transportation in the sector.  Neither the Planning Board nor the PHED Committee has made any changes to the bike elements of the plan after a planning staff rework in April 2009, despite concerns that we have raised since then to both bodies and despite DOT's recommendation that changes be made.  This plan is much superior to the November 2008 Planning Board hearing draft, and we thank the Board for their considerable rework of the bike elements in early 2009 based on our concerns.  But given the scale of the rework, we had several new comments, none of which have been incorporated in the plan.

A primary theme of the White Flint redevelopment, in this location, is multi-modal transportation and the density that makes it work.   The PHED Committee supports an "Increase the non-auto-driver mode share (NADMS) for employees in White Flint from 39% to 50%" and an "Increase the NADMS for residents by 5%" according to the staff memo.  This will not be possible unless more of the business district streets are made friendly to bicyclists, especially the less aggressive sort of riders that we need to attract if we're to increase bike mode share.   

In our input to date we have requested that Marinelli St. (B-6) and Executive Blvd. (B-7, B-15) be planned as a bikeways (bike lanes optimally).  Consistent with our input, we now firmly request that Nicholson Lane (A-69) feature a shared use path as well as bike lanes through the entire sector.  We also repeat our request that the bike lanes on Woodglen Dr. (local street) continue north beyond Nicholson.

We've been hearing concerns from citizens involved in the plan who are frequent but not "hard core" bicyclists.  A common concern, already emphasized by DOT (and MoBike), is that bike lanes are not being planned for the lesser streets.  They want more dedicated bike space on these streets and would challenge statements that speeds and volumes on business district streets are consistent with riding single file with cars.  The prime candidate for bike lanes by this rationale is Citadel/Boylston/Huff streets (B-4), which make a long and direct run parallel to Rockville Pike.  This is not a new request: it was recommended by DOT in its comments.  Likewise DOT recommended a bikeway on Maple/Chapman Ave. (B-12), and a (less needed) bikeway on the local street between Old Old Georgetown Rd. and Rockville Pike.

Last but not least, we repeat our endorsement of the Glatting-Jackson BRT concept on Rockville Pike, including buffered bike lanes ("cycletracks").

The draft plan states on p. 19, "All streets must have ample space for pedestrians, bicyclists, and street trees.".   That is our position exactly.

Thank you.

Jack Cochrane

Chair, Montgomery Bicycle Advocates

7121 Thomas Branch Drive

Bethesda, MD   20817
